



Dedicated to a better Brisbane

Office of the Chief Executive Brisbane Square, 266 George Street Brisbane GPO Box 1434 Brisbane Qld 4001 T 07 3403 8888 www.brisbane.gld.gov.au

11 September 2024

Mr Donald Campbell Brisbane Central Business District Bicycle User Group brisbanecbdbug@gmail.com

Dear Mr Campbell

I refer to representations made on your behalf by Ms Sally Stannard, Director-General, Department of Transport and Main Roads (TMR), received on 27 August 2024 about timeframes for Council projects related to successful Cycle Network Local Government Grant (CNLGG) applications.

Regarding the bikeway projects on Sylvan Road, Toowong, Lambert Road and Witton Road, Indooroopilly, and Annerley Road, Dutton Park, the CNLGG grants are for concept design work only. If these projects are feasible, Council will apply for additional grant funding in future to progress to detailed design and construction.

As part of the CNLGG funding agreement between Council and TMR, Council agrees with the State on a Project Works Schedule (PWS) for each project. This PWS identifies the timeframes for delivery. The timeframes have not yet been agreed for the projects listed and are subject to internal and external resourcing.

A decision has not been made regarding the approach for community consultation and public release of designs.

I trust this information is of assistance. If you have any further enquiries regarding this matter, please contact Mr Thomas Thai, Senior Transport Planner from Council's Transport Planning and Operations, on 3403 3424.

Yours sincerely

Tim Wright

A/CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

, with

Ref: CO08459-2024